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You are only limited by your enthusiasm and desire to make a difference. 
Peter Willmott, CPHI(C), CIPHI ON Branch Retired Member 
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This will be my last message as Chair of the Retirees Advisory Committee.  It’s time 
for new leadership and ideas.  It has been my pleasure to be a member of the     
committee since 2009 and as the Chair for the past several years.  I  appreciated 
the support of the past and current members of the committee, and thank you all 
for your volunteerism.  

This issue of the Senators Forum is dedicated to all of our retired CPHI(C)      
colleagues who have spent their careers and into retirement giving back.  Whether 
as a mentor; as a volunteer for one or more of the many CIPHI Branch and National 
committees and events; and/or as a community volunteer.  It is common to find 
that volunteers devote their time to more than one organization or cause and for 
many years. 

Many of these colleagues have been recognized throughout the years as recipients of CIPHI Branch,      
National and community awards.  Not the reason behind the volunteerism but it is a special and humbling 
feeling to be recognized by your peers.  What these volunteers have in common is their passion and a desire 
to give back.  My message to those still working, when the annual CIPHI Branch, National and the      
Environmental Health Foundation awards are announced, look around at your team members and take the 
time to nominate those who make a difference.  Also, consider getting more involved in our profession as 
there are many opportunities at the branch and national level which will provide you with a rewarding and 
life-long experience. 

We have also chosen in this issue of the Senators Forum to profile a few of our colleagues who have      
recently retired and unfortunately a few we lost in late 2020 and 2021.  They deserve to be recognized 
and celebrated for their passion and desire to give back to our profession during their careers and into  
retirement.  And those colleagues that have passed on we will always remember you. 

I know many retirees as I do, feel blessed to have been part of  such a terrific profession.  The weekly or 
sometimes daily public health emergency shapes and strengthens you to become an important and valuable 
member of your public health team.  From the diversity of your workdays to the diverse colleagues who are 
part of your team make the years fly by and before you know it you are retired.  And the life long friends you 
make along the way is an added gift. 

Volunteering makes a difference to many and keeps you young in spirit. 

Pamela L. Scharfe 

Pamela L. Scharfe, CPHI(C) Retired, CIPHI Life Member 
CIPHI Retirees Advisory Committee 

MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR 
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CIPHI RETIREES ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
“THE SENATORS” 

2021 MEMBERS 

Cal Morgan, NL 
Patrick Murray, NL 

Leonard Gallant, NS/PEI 
Joe Bradley, NS/PEI 

Pamela Scharfe, ON 
Ken Gorman, ON 

Bernie Chrisp, MB 
Lesly Andrews, MB 

Yvonne Graff, SK 
Russell Scott, SK 

Nelson Fok, AB 
Tony Mak, AB 

Maxine Marchenski, BC 

Peter Rogers, Federal 

PAST MEMBERS 

Mary Cahill, NL 
Nathan Gosse, NL 

Warrick Swyers, NL 

Jim McCorry, NS/PEI 
Mark Durkee, NS/PEI 

Murray Lewis, NB/QC 
Phillip Webb, NB/QC 
Danny Savoie, NB/QC 

Roland Duguay, NB/QC 

Brian Hatton ON 
Klaus Seeger, ON 

Trevor Williams, MB 
Dean Sargeant, MB 

John Bower, SK 
Doug Terry, SK 

John Johnson, SK 

Bill Chrapko, AB 

Tim Roark,  BC 
Charlie Young, BC 
Ken Christian, BC 

Martin Tonary, Federal 
David Bennitz, Federal 
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As a retired CPHI(C) a great way to stay connected 
with our professional organization is to sign up for 

the CIPHI National Email Listserv.   
Copy & paste into your search browser  

https://www.ciphi.ca/listserve/  
provide your email address & click on the  

subscribe button, and you will receive notices  
via CIPHI National News 

Interested in joining the RAC or for general inquires send an 
email to the Retirees Advisory Committee (RAC) Chair at  

CIPHIRETIREESCHAIR@GMAIL.COM 



                                                                CIPHI Senators Forum 2021 Year in Review Volume 8 Issue 1 

 5 

December 2022 

To all of our CPHI(C) colleagues who retired in 2021 we extend 
our congratulations on your retirement and  

thank you for your public service. 

Wishing you a wonderful retirement, you’ve earned it. 

Enjoy this new chapter of your life, and we hope it’s filled with 
good health, relaxation, and fun! 

As this chapter of your life ends, may a new and exceptional one begin. 
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(Credit:  CIPHI BC Page Spring 2021 Issue) 

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE…. 

Claudia Kurzac (BC) grew up in the suburbs of Campbell River and after graduation left 
for the bright lights of Vancouver to follow the romantic dreams of being a public 
health inspector.  She actually conducted her first EHO field practicum in 1979 with 
what was then the City of Vancouver Health Department (where she spent her time 
chasing after Gypsy moths).  

After graduation from BCIT in 1980, she landed her first job in Winnipeg where she held 
the coveted title of being only the second female EHO in the Province of Manitoba 
(where she spent her time chasing after skunks). The one good thing about Winnipeg 

was meeting and marrying her husband, Robert.  In 1992, the couple relocated to Vancouver with the intention 
of staying for a couple years before moving to a smaller community. However, the allure of city living kept her 
doing district inspection work until 1999 when she started her rotation in the communicable disease program.  

In 2005, Claudia was promoted to a Senior EHO and assigned to the Tobacco Enforcement program. In 2006, she 
moved to the Community Care Facilities Licensing program and worked there until 2008.  In 2009 Claudia       
volunteered to complete a one year interchange with the Public Health Agency of Canada in the Professional 
Development program working on a number of projects including assisting public health disciplines in the      
development of discipline specific competencies. During the interchange, the H1N1 influenza outbreak hit and 
she was further seconded for a time to the infectious disease branch working on the development of guidance 
documents.  

In 2011 Claudia took on an acting-EH Manager role tasked with working on the development of a report for the 
Chief MHO in support of a tanning by-law for the City of Vancouver that would ban people under the age of 19 
from using tanning beds (prior to the province bringing in a provincial regulation).  After 21 years in Vancouver, 
in 2013 Claudia was finally appointed as an EH manager for the Richmond office. In Richmond she was exposed 
to a broader scope of EH practice and blossomed in her new role. She built a very cohesive and well-functioning 
team to meet the demands of the Richmond community. 

Along the way she also found time to promote the profession as BC Branch President (1999-2004) and National 
President (2004-2008) for the Canadian Institute of Public Health Inspectors (CIPHI). Thank you Claudia, we are 
truly grateful that you were able to share 29 years with VCH. You have proven yourself to be a hardworking,  
dedicated and committed leader. It has been a privilege to have worked alongside you and I very much      
appreciated the support that you provided both as a Health Protection Leadership Council member and as a 
friend. You have always been outspoken on Environmental Health issues and more so when supporting your staff 

in Richmond.  Have a great retirement and look after Robert and Nellie.  

Richard Taki, Executive Director, Health Protection Vancouver Coastal Health 

H O N O U R I N G

2 0 2 1 r e t i r e e s
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Paul Markey (BC) was born in Halifax, a town in the county of West Yorkshire in the north 
of England and was brought up in the nearby city of Bradford. To this day, he still supports 
Bradford City Football Club even though they play on a gravel field with a half pumped 
ball.  Paul attended Leeds Polytechnic where he earned his Bachelor of Science Honours 
Degree in Environmental Health.  Shortly after he became a  member of the Chartered    
Institute of Environmental Health. His first position was with Bradford Metropolitan      
Borough Council where he worked in housing, food and Health & Safety. There he earned 
his qualifications as a red meat, poultry, and fish inspector.  Of note is that at the same 

time, the ‘Yorkshire Ripper’ (an infamous mass murderer in the UK) was on the loose in the very same streets. 

After a few terrorising years, the Ripper was caught and imprisoned (Paul played no part in the arrest). For a 
short time, Paul took a leave of absence from this job to undertake a secondment as a Public Health  educator in 
Nepal.  Paul then took a position in the private sector working for the Food Hygiene Bureau.  One of his duties 
while working in this position, was being responsible for inspecting the ferries that cross the Irish Sea between 
Scotland and Northern Ireland.  Paul later returned to Bradford Metropolitan Borough Council where he was the 
Senior EHO leading the pollution team focused on air quality. 

Paul married his wife, Helen in 1989 and in late 1992, early 1993 they decided to leave their jobs and travel the 
world for 12 months. Their travels took them to India, Sikkim, Nepal, and North America including the North-
west Territories, the Yukon and British Columbia. They were living in a pickup camper van in Golden Ears       
Provincial Park with the intention of flying to New Zealand to look for work.  Unfortunately for them (but       
fortunately for us) they ran out of money and decided to look for work in British Columbia.     

In 1994 Paul was offered a job with the Central Fraser Health Unit (actually begged for it) and worked as a      
student EHO, where he completed a 12 month EHO student practicum. (Although Paul was certified to work as 
an EHO in the UK, he had to requalify by taking the Canadian CIPHI exams).  Paul started working for Vancouver 
Coastal Health in 1995 as an EHO in the North Shore office, before being promoted to the Chief EHO.  

Paul and Helen’s two children, Sarah and Ethan were born in Canada and have Canadian accents.  In 2005, Paul 
and his family moved back to the UK for just over 12 months to look after family matters.  During this time, he 
worked as an EHO for Craven District Council in North Yorkshire, and it was while working here that he first met 
and worked with John Pickles, who now works in our North Shore office.   

On returning to Vancouver, Paul worked in the North Shore office, becoming the manager when the Health   
Protection program was regionalised.  In 2013, during restructuring of the Health Protection program, he moved 
to the Vancouver office to become the manager of Environmental Health.  He held this position  until 2014 when 
he became the Regional Manager of Community Care Facilities Licensing on Greg Ritchey’s retirement.  Paul is 
also a volunteer member of the North Shore Rescue team and quite often does a day at work after being out all 
night rescuing lost hikers on the North Shore mountains (and has become somewhat of a television star).  

Thank you Paul for your many contributions to Health Protection over your 25 year span here at VCH (I’m    
thinking there might have been more if we could have understood you).  You showed us how a level head and 
the desire to do good for people could move mountains in the field of Community Care Facilities Licensing.  You 
have established a great team and virtually a new program in Licensing and I only wish that you could stay 
around to see the fruits of your labour.  

Richard Taki, Executive Director, Health Protection Vancouver Coastal Health 

(Credit:  CIPHI BC Page, Spring 2021 Issue) 
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It is our great pleasure to nominate Maxine Marchenski for the 
2021 Alex Nilsson Award for volunteering.  Maxine is a 1974    
graduate from the BCIT Public Health Inspection/Environmental 
Health Program.  

Shortly after graduating Maxine started her career in public 
health with the Northern Interior Health Unit in Prince George 
and joined the Institute at that time.  After several years gaining 
valuable experience in a rural setting Maxine applied for a       
position as a Public Health Inspector with the Capital Regional 
District providing public health services to Greater Victoria and 
the lower portion of Vancouver Island. Being closer to the       
operating center of the BC Branch Maxine soon volunteered and 
was elected as a Councillor on the BC Branch Executive.  

Then after several years Maxine was elected as BC Branch Vice 
President. In 1981, the BC Branch proposed to host the 1982   
National Conference to be held in Victoria, BC. The National     

executive accepted that offer and Maxine volunteered to be on the conference organizing committee and over 
that year and during the conference Maxine was a key volunteer.  

In 1994, the BC Branch again volunteered to host the 1995 National Conference in Victoria and again Maxine      
volunteered to be a member of the organizing committee. The conference was truly great and Maxine was there 
assisting during the proceedings.  

For many years, a Christmas luncheon was organized at a local restaurant by health agency staff and Maxine was 
normally part of the organizing and welcoming committee.  It was so popular that not only did local inspectors 
attend but also Inspectors with Health Canada and the Ministry of Health headquarters.  A large number of retired 
PHIs made a regular point of joining the festive occasion.  

Not long after Maxine retired she volunteered to be a BC Representative on the CIPHI National Retirees Advisory 
Committee and is still a member of this committee.  Unfortunately Covid arrived in Canada including BC and   
Greater Victoria.  Contract tracing and enforcing health related orders and legislation regarding the operation of 
public premises has placed a significant burden and pressure on existing Health Inspectors.  Maxine has taken a 
break from retirement and gone back to work to help out in the office dealing with the myriad of problems,     
complaints and questions that arise daily. It is clear to us that based on her spirit of volunteerism and dedication to 
her profession throughout her career Maxine Marchenski is a most worthy candidate to receive the Alex Nilsson 
Award for volunteering in 2021.  

Nominated by:  Tim Roark and John Gibb, November 27, 2021 

(Credit:  CIPHI BC Page Winter 2021 Issue) 

RAC MEMBER MAXINE MARCHENSKI 

recipient of the  

2021 BC BRANCH  

ALEX NILSSON AWARD  
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CPHI(C) CENTENNIARIANS 

CERTIFICATE NO. 1153 ISSUED IN 1959 
ALFRED SIDNEY HESTER 

"Sid" Alfred Sidney Hester passed away at his home on 
Tuesday, January 23, 2018, in his 103rd year.  

Sid was born in London England in 1915, the year Typhoid 
Mary was arrested and put in quarantine after spending 
five years evading public health authorities and causing 
several outbreaks. Sid dreamt of life in the new world, 
and got started with a work assignment in Canada at age 
17. Perhaps Sid’s greatest accomplishment to our field is
the number of PHI’s he has inspired and mentored that
went on to have their own illustrious careers.  One of
these PHIs is his daughter Becky Hester who is now
retired from York Region Public Health (ON).

Sid was profiled in the 2017 issue of the Senators Forum. 

CERTIFICATE NO. 99 ISSUED IN 1938 
LLOYD DODGSON 

Lloyd Dodgson was born in 1918.  On January 3, 2021, he      
celebrated his 103rd birthday.  Lloyd was profiled in the 2019-
2020 issue of the Senator’s Forum. 

He received his Certified Sanitary Inspector designation in 1938. 
He was a WWII veteran carrying out public health inspections in 
England, Italy, Holland and Germany travelling by motorcycle.   

Lloyd started his career as a PHI for the City of Toronto; then    
Lincoln Health Unit, and Stratford Public Health Department. He 
assisted with the creation of the Perth District Health Unit and 
became it’s first Director.  Regional Consultant, Ontario Public 
Health and 10 years as Environmental Health Consultant,     
Nursing Home Inspection Service, Ontario Ministry of Health. 

Lloyd served as the CIPHI ON Branch President 1964-65.  He also 
chaired the committee that setup and operated the annual      
in-service training for Ontario PHIs.  Lloyd received his CIPHI 50 
year membership award in 2009 and his son Dave was quoted as 
saying “the best father and role model a guy could ask for.” 
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MILESTONE  
CIPHI 50 YEAR MEMBERS 

GEORGE ADDARIO, CPHI(C) 
CIPHI ON  BRANCH RETIRED MEMBER 

HEATHER BARTRAM, CPHI(C) 
CIPHI ON BRANCH RETIRED MEMBER 

ALLAN CAMPBELL CPHI(C) 
CIPHI ON BRANCH RETIRED MEMBER 

PETER WILLMOTT, CPHI(C) 
CIPHI ON BRANCH RETIRED MEMBER 
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Looking back & forward 

 

 

After 44 years in public health it was time to retire! Looking back 
over those years, they were certainly both challenging and reward-
ing.  

In the mid-70s and early 80s I spent 12 years with the Ontario    
Ministry of Health managing such projects as the drafting of the 
Health Protection and Promotion Act and the development of the 
first set of public health standards for Ontario’s Health Units. Along 
the way I “picked up” a Diploma in Business Administration, and a 
Masters in Environmental Studies to complement my PHI      
credentials.  

In the mid-1980s I moved back to local public health where I spent 
the next 20 years before retirement as the Director of Health      
Protection Services with the Halton Region Health Department.   
During that time I also obtained my Ph.D.  In 2006 my wife and I 
moved to Wasaga Beach on the shores of Georgian Bay to start our 
retirement – a new career beckoned! 

As a newly minted retiree thinking about how I would spend those 
“golden years” I decided that it would be appropriate to seek out 
opportunities that would make use of the experience and training I 
had gained during my working career while at the same time enjoy-

ing the freedom which retirement brings to spend more time with family and friends. 

With this philosophy in mind I have had the good fortune to serve on a number of boards and committees which 
has allowed me to contribute to the community in a very positive way.   Examples of my current volunteer      
activities include serving on the Board of the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit and the Board of the South 
Georgian Bay Community Health Centre. I’m also the Vice President of the Board of the Friends of Nancy Island 
and the Wasasaga Beach Provincial Park which manages a historical site commemorating the War of 1812 and a 
member of the Membership Advisory Committee of the local YMCA.  

For the past 15 years since its inception I have served as Past Chair and current member of the Wasaga Beach 
Healthy Community Network which is an advisory committee to Town Council on active and healthy living and 
protection of the environment. 

In addition to committee and board work I’ve also authored two books, one a work of non fiction “Reunited” and 
the other a work of fiction “The Secrets of the Sleeping Lion” both of which have been published. 

Never let anyone tell you that retirement is boring.  You’re only limited by your enthusiasm and desire to make a 
difference.   

Peter Willmott, CIPHI ON Branch, Retired Member 

We would like to hear from other retirees 

email us a note & photo and we will publish in our next issue 
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Continued on Next Page... 
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YOUR LIGHT WILL ALWAYS SHINE 
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REMBERING MICHAEL BRAGG, CPHI(C) 

Michael “Mike” Bragg passed away on June 9, 2021, in his 75th year. 

Mike graduated from Ryerson in 1968 and received CIPHI certificate number 1754.  He started his career in      
Oxford County Board of Health, Woodstock, Ontario where he was a dedicated leader for 45 years, retiring in 
2012.  During his career he became the Director of Environmental Health and then went on to lead Oxford 
County as the Chief Executive Officer.  Mike actively pursued continuing education, earning an undergraduate 
degree from Wilfred Laurier in 1977, and a master’s degree in public administration in 1993. 

Mike served our profession as National CIPHI President first in 1984 and was re-elected in 1986 for another 
2-year term and served as Past President until 1990.  He was also Past Chair of the Association of Supervisors
of Public Health Inspectors Ontario (ASPHIO).  Mike received several acknowledgments for his dedication to
our profession over the years.  He received CIPHI Life Membership in 1993; the Award of Merit for Outstanding
Achievement in Environmental Health in 2009; profiled in the prestigious “CIPHI 100 Members of Distinction”;
and received his 50-year CIPHI member award in 2017.

Mike was known for his loyalty to the  profession and passionately 
addressed the needs of the Institute to political and Ministry      
officials.  All who had the pleasure of knowing Mike can speak      
of his tremendous commitment and devotion to the Institute and 
our   profession.  He was a highly regarded leader who was an     
outstanding role model for PHIs/EHOs.  "Mike taught us the      
unlimited potential of being a PHI in a field that is increasingly Niels 
Dube said, His career is inspirational to all Public Health Inspectors 
that strive to go beyond the conventional norms of the occupation.  
His success literally opens up the skies for anyone that is, or      
becomes, trained as a Public Health Inspector. Mike taught us the 
unlimited potential of being a PHI in a field that is increasingly   
diverse.”   

Mike’s career; his volunteer service to CIPHI; and receiving his CIPHI 
50 year member award was featured in the 2018 of the Senators 
Forum Newsletter. 
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REMBERING STAN COWAN, CPHI(C) 

Stan Cowan was in the first day school program for PHIs in Canada and received his certification No. 874 in 1953.  
He started his career working for an Township of York Health Unit  but early in his career he moved to the      
Ontario Ministry of Tourism where he was responsible for safe water at Ontario provincial parks and for handling 
other public health matters that arose throughout his career.  Stan was instrumental in the carry-in/carry-out   
legislation for Algonquin Park.  Stan was proud of his profession and served as a CIPHI Ontario Branch Councillor 
in the sixties.  He was so pleased to connect with PHI colleagues at the CIPHI National AEC hosted in Blue     
Mountain in 2012. 

His wife Alice described Stan as a quiet man with an incredible memory who loved living in the Blue Mountain 
area so he could ski every day.  He was still skiing in his 80th year.  When there was no snow on the mountain 
Stan would take a daily long walk or bike ride.  He was also an avid reader and was common for him to get 
through a book in a day.   

Stan was a terrific sailor as well and taught for sailing for 38 years at the Canadian Power and Sail Squadrons.  
His other interests were astronomy, weather and science. Music and animals also enriched his and Alice’s life.  
He lived most of his dreams; built a little ski cabin at Craigleith; member of Reef Boat Club, skied on far 
mountains, and sailed on the ocean in waves as high as a house.    
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REMEMBERING STAN COWAN, CPHI(C) 

Stan Cowan was a CIPHI ON Branch Councillor 
1969-1970 

Stan Cowan (1st row far right ) with his 
Class of 53  classmates 

Stan Cowan (Left) was in the very first day school 
program for PHIs in Canada 

Sept 2012, Stan & Alice Cowan (front row, right) hosted CIPHI 
National AEC delegates at their home in Blue Mountain.         

L to R  Front Row :  Ralph Stanley, Rhea Hamilton-Seeger, 
Alice Cowan, Stan Cowan.  Back Row:  Helen Doyle, Tim 
Roark, Wendy Stanley, Klaus Seeger, & Chris Munn. 

Photo Credits:  Tim Roark, National Historian 
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REMBERING BRIAN HALLEY, CPHI(C) 

Brian was born in St. John’s, Newfound-land.  Brian graduated from Memorial Uni-versity in  St. John’s with a   
Certificate in Occupational Health & Safety and worked in St. Anthony as a Medical Attendant.  Several years 
later, Brian attended Ryerson University in Toronto and graduated in 1991 with his B.A.A. in Environmental 
Health and received CIPHI Certificate No. 3797 in 1992.  

Brian then had the choice of employment in New Brunswick or BC so chose Beautiful BC. He enjoyed living in BC 
for over 25 years, working as a Health Inspector with the Caribou Health Unit in Williams Lake for several years 
before transferring to the Lower Mainland where he worked with the  Fraser Health Authority in Coquitlam,     
Maple Ridge, and Abbotsford.  

Brian was very concerned with the welfare of his colleagues and was a 
highly respected Shop Steward with the BC Government Employees 
Union. A good friend and colleague, Lorena McKay, said Brian loved to 
tell jokes even though he may have told them more than once before.  
He was a very kind person who wanted to help you in any way he 
could.   

Brian retired from the Fraser Health Authority in September 2013 and 
not too long after moved back to his old stomping ground of Williams 
Lake.  He was very proud of the fact that had finally purchased his 
own home in  William’s Lake after years of being a renter.  

Brian passed away peacefully at his home in Williams Lake, BC, on 
May 3, 2021.  His Sister Patrice indicated Brian dearly enjoyed his 
visits home with his family and friends.  Newfoundland was always 
near and dear to Brian and he shared stories of the great times with 
friends and at work.  

Tim Roark, BC Branch Historian 

(Credit:  CIPHI BC Branch, BC Page Fall 2021 Issue) 
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CIPHI HISTORY 

FIRST INTERNATIONAL CIPHI MEMBER 

Back in the 80s and 90s former Chairmen of the Board of Certification (LE Stewart & 
Phil Barton) sent me some applications which the Board had received over many 
years which were being reviewed with plans to destroy them.  They saved about 75 
full applications for me and some specific information regarding another 200 or 
so.  These have been in my Institute historical files and when I have a moment every 
once in a while since then I have been reading the individual applications.  Attached is 
the latest one I have reviewed and now scanned.  It is likely the most interesting      
application I have come across.  You will note on the first Page his application is dated 
July 17, 1947.  You will see Mr. Powell was “Self Educated” and fought in WWI.  Now 
he is a person it would have been most interesting to interview about his various    
careers.   

Tim Roark, CIPHI National Historian 
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NATIONAL HISTORIAN TIM ROARK 

In the last issue of the Senators Forum we posted the photo to the left asking if you could 
guess who the person was and what pins he proudly wears on his lapel at CIPHI events.  If 
you guessed Tim Roark you would be correct.  During his career Tim has received the    
following CIPHI pins: 

• CIPHI Member revised (blue)

• Branch President (red)

• National President (gold)

• Past President (silver)

• Environmental Health Foundation of Canada, Charitable Division of CIPHI

Tim Roark is an example of an outstanding volunteer who has been giving 
back to our profession for decades.  His passion is catchy as he has recruited 
many of his colleagues over the years to volunteer for several CIPHI’s      
committees and positions. 

Tim received his CPHI(C) number 1690 in 1967 after graduating from Ryerson 
and started his career in Northwestern Ontario. In 1969 he moved to BC,   
working in several communities across the Lower Mainland and Fraser Valley. 
In 1979 he was appointed Chief Public Health Inspector and subsequently  
Manager for Environmental Health Protection in the Central Fraser Valley 
Health Unit.  

Tim retired after 37 years of public health service in 2004 from government but not the profession.  He 
 established Tim Roark & Associates, Environmental Health Consultants.  He has been BC Branch and National 
President of CIPHI.  He was the Canadian Representative with NSF International for 25 years. He is a Founding 
Member of the BC Board of Registration; CIPHI Retirees Advisory Committee; and the Environmental Health 
Foundation of Canada, the Charitable Divisions of CIPHI and was it’s Board Treasurer for almost two decades.  

During his 45 years in Environmental Public Health Tim has been recognized by his peers as recipient of several 
awards including the CIPHI Alex Cross Award, the President’s Award from BCPHA, CIPHI EHR Award and an      
Environmental Leadership Award. He was also made an Honorary Citizen of the City of Winnipeg in 1981 for     
his contribution to public and environmental health inspection. Tim was honoured with the CIPHI Life Member 
award in 1995.  

Tim has never lost his enthusiasm which knows no bounds and continues in as his role as CIPHI’s National 
Historian and is Associate Editor of the BC Page produced four times a year by the CIPHI BC Branch which 
Tim is a contributor and also provides historical information for other Branch newsletters, the EHFC      
Newsletter and is a regular contributor to this newsletter produced by the Retirees Advisory Committee. 

Thank you Tim for being such a positive force within our professional body. 

(Partial Credit:  CIPHI 100 Members of Distinction 2013) 
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The CIPHI Retirees Advisory Committee 
have created a Facebook group.  If you 

are on FB and would like to join our 
“closed” CPHI(C) Retirees group please 

send an email to:   

ciphiretireeschair@gmail,com 
to request an invite.   

STAYING CONNECTED 

RETIREES 

Please share photos and details of retiree get togethers for future issues 
of the Senators Forum.   

Send an email to ciphiretireeschair@gmail.com 
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